

Alex Smith By email

Reference: FOI-2020-393

6 July 2020

Dear Alex Smith,

Your request was received on 8 June 2020 and I am dealing with it under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 ('the Act').

You asked:

Could you please provide me with information regarding Economics applicants for 2020 entry or deferred entry in 2021 for the following:

- 1. The total number of applicants
- 2. The percentage of total number of applicants shortlisted for interview 3. The number of GCSEs of each applicant 4. The GCSE grades of each applicant 5. The AS grades of each applicant 6. The predicted A Level grades of each applicant 7. The GCSE School type of each applicant 8. The A Level School type of each applicant 9. Indicate whether each applicant had extenuating circumstances or not 10. Indicate whether the applicant was applying for deferred entry in 2020 or not 11. Indicate whether the applicant was a Home, EU or international applicant 12. ECAA Problem Solving Score of each applicant 13. ECAA Maths Score of each applicant 14. ECAA Section 2 Score of each applicant 15. UCAS form/Personal Statement/Reference scores (if such scores exist) for each applicant 16. Indicate whether each applicant was shortlisted for interview 17. Interview Scores of each applicant 18. The college applied to by each applicant 19. Indicate whether an applicant received an offer 20. The college assigned after reallocation to each applicant where applicable 21. The percentage of number of applicants shortlisted for interview who received offers 22. The mean, minimum and maximum interview score of successful applicants

This information is not yet held as the 2020 application cycle is ongoing.

If you are unhappy with the service you have received in relation to your request and wish to make a complaint or request an internal review of this decision, you should contact us quoting the reference

The Old Schools Trinity Lane Cambridge, CB2 1TN

Tel: +44 (0) 1223 764142 Fax: +44 (0) 1223 332332 Email: foi@admin.cam.ac.uk www.cam.ac.uk number above. The University would normally expect to receive your request for an internal review within 40 working days of the date of this letter and reserves the right not to review a decision where there has been undue delay in raising a complaint. If you are not content with the outcome of your review, you may apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. Generally, the Information Commissioner cannot make a decision unless you have exhausted the complaints procedure provided by the University. The Information Commissioner may be contacted at: The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF (<a href="https://ico.org.uk/">https://ico.org.uk/</a>).

Yours sincerely,

Zoe Allwood